
September 1, 2024 

MOST RECENT FIRE TESTING DATA AS PROVIDED TO 

A HIGHLANDS MUTUAL WATER COMPANY SHAREHOLDER 

After a shareholder requested fire hydrant testing data from Highlands Mutual Water 
Company a few years ago, Highlands provided them with the following spreadsheet. 
Highlands Water told them it was the most current information they had about testing their 
fire hydrants.  

The same shareholder followed up in 2024 with a request for updated data, but was told 
there is no new information available.  

The report shows the reported state of Highlands Water’s fire hydrants in their service area 
and a cover sheet of totals is included as page one, prior to Highlands’s data. From what 
the data indicated, there is a strong likelihood that a wildfire in Highlands’s service area 
will cause catastrophic impacts to the entire City of Clearlake. 

Highlands Water’s hydrant testing data shows: 

• 193 total hydrants reported within their service area 

• 16 (8%) apparently do not function at all, with zero recorded for the flow. 
• Close to 7 in 10 hydrants do not meet common residential standards of 1,000 

gallons per minute (68% = 132 hydrants) 

• 822 is the average gallons per minute of all hydrants in Highlands’s area, well below 
typical standards for residential areas, and far below standards for commercial 
development. 

• 1,000 gallons per minute is a common minimum residential standard for hydrant 
flow; much higher flow rates are required for commercial development depending 
on building size and construction materials. 

 
























